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San Gabriel Valley Transit Providers Meeting 

Yesterday, staff participated in the San Gabriel Valley Transit Providers meeting, hosted by the City of Alhambra. These quarterly transit coordination meetings have been ongoing the past month. Meetings have also been conducted with transit providers in the South Bay, Gateway Cities and San Fernando Valley regions.
 

The San Gabriel Valley group received a presentation on Metro's proposed June 2011 service changes, an update on the El Monte Station reconstruction project, and a presentation from the City of Monterey Park on the East LA Transit Center. Following the presentations, each attendee gave an update on their city's / agency's transportation issues, and the group discussed topics they would like to see considered for the next meeting.
 

Meeting participants included representatives from Foothill Transit, Montebello Bus Lines, the LA County Department of Public Works and the cities of Pasadena, Monterey Park, El Monte, Monrovia, Pomona and Alhambra.
Crenshaw/LAX Transit Corridor Supplemental Draft Environmental Impact Statement/Re-circulated Draft Environmental Impact Report (SDEIS/RDEIR)
The Notice of Availability of the Crenshaw/LAX Supplemental Draft Environmental Impact Statement/Re-circulated Draft Environmental Impact Report (SDEIS/RDEIR) will be published in the Federal Register on Friday the 25th.  This will start the 45-day public comment period which will close on April 11, 2011.  This document evaluates four maintenance facility sites considered after Board action on the Draft Environmental Impact Statement/Draft Environmental Impact Report (DEIS/DEIR) in December 2009.  Additionally, this document provides an updated evaluation of Section 4(f) resources (parklands and historic resources). 
As part of the public review period, we will hold one public meeting and a formal public hearing as noted below.

An Open House/Public Meeting will be held on:

Tuesday, March 1, 2011, 6:00 – 8:00 pm
Flight Path Learning Center
6661 W Imperial Highway, Los Angeles, CA 90045

An Open House/Public Hearing will be held on:

Thursday, March 31, 2011, 6:00 – 8:00 pm
Inglewood City Hall – Community Room A, First Floor
One West Manchester Blvd., Inglewood, CA 90301

Verbal Comments will be recorded on both dates. The Board will consider selected a Locally Preferred Maintenance Facility site in April 2010.



	

	








